
NOTICE OF RULEMAKING 
 
 Pursuant to Arkansas Code Annotated §25-15-201 et seq., notice is hereby given 
that the Commissioner of State Lands, Land Survey Division is considering proposed 
revisions to Standards of Practice No. 1, Arkansas Minimum Standards for Property 
Boundary Surveys and Plats (Standards).  A public hearing will be held on Thursday May 
18, 2006 at 10:30 a.m. in the State Capitol Building Room 272.  Written comments from 
the public will be accepted prior to the meeting if received before May 16, 2006 by mail 
at:  Commissioner of State Lands, Land Survey Division, 109 State Capitol Bldg., Little 
Rock, Arkansas 72201.  The proposed revisions to the Standards include, but are not 
limited to:  restating the minimum accuracies and other minimum requirements for land 
boundary surveys and plats.  Copies of the proposed revisions are available for public 
inspection at the Commissioner of State Lands, Land Survey Division office, and on the 
website: www.cosl.org. 
 This notice is first published April 13, 2006. 
 Attest Robert W. “Cotton” Green 
 State Surveyor 
 Commissioner of State Lands  
 Land Survey Division 

http://www.cosl.org/

